Chairperson: R. McKay (<u>robertmckay9@btinternet.com</u>) Secretary: J. M. Winfield (<u>john.winfield20@ntlworld.com</u>)

Draft Record of meeting

Meeting type: Full JCC meeting.

Record status: draft minute

Date: Monday 02 March 2020

Time: 19.00-21.00

Location: Jordanhill School, Refectory Building

Address: 45 Chamberlain Rd G13 1SP

Present: JCC elected members: R McKay (Chairperson), J. M. Winfield (Secretary), K. Still (Vice Chairperson), C. Benton (Treasurer), C. Galletly (Minute Secretary), J. Grierson, C. Kaur, B. McKay, K.

Robertson.

Ward 12 Councillor, Baillie A. Aibinu. Three residents (for #6.0).

Apologies: A. Dick, PC E. McAllister.

1.0 Welcome.

All attending were welcomed by the Chairperson, particularly residents.

- 2.0 Police Scotland. Police can be contacted using any of Twitter-@police Scotland, Facebook-PoliceScotland, Web-Scotland.police.uk, Phone 101 (non-emergency) or 999 (emergency), Crimestoppers 0800 555 111.
- 2.1 The report made by PC McAllister had been made available as she was on Annual Leave. A quiet month for crime. Following previous bike thefts, Jordanhill School had been contacted and bike shed stickers provided indicating that bikes should be secured when left. In order to promote attendance at CC meetings notices on Twitter had been posted to intimate when Police Scotland Officers would be attending. Speeding along Southbrae Dr continued to be an issue; the District Inspector was aware of the problem and would be assisting Glasgow City Council with any speed traps/action plans that may be organised. A resident commented that the matter had been raised in previous years.

In a general discussion, points made included: speed bumps as part of traffic calming (see also # 4.0) installed but existing potholes in same locations remained unfilled.

Action: Secretary to complete report sheet for District Inspector.

- 3.0 Record of Meeting dated 3rd February 2020.
- 3.1 Accuracy and Approval. Subject to a minor addition to #5.3.2, the Draft record was accepted (proposed, K. Robertson; seconded, C. Benton).
- 3.2 Matters Arising (not appearing elsewhere). Chairperson highlighted the following: (i) Timings at the pedestrian crossing on Balshagray Ave were still an active matter pursued by Cllr. Dalton. (ii) An additional Notice Board for JCC to be sited in Chamberlain Rd was being pursued. (iii) Members

reminded that JCC elections were due in the Autumn. (iv) Possibility of a representative from Victoria Park Allotments Assoc being co-opted to JCC had been raised; if agreed would be an Associate Member as the allotments were not within the Jordanhill boundary. (v) A Family Cycling Extravaganza event, to mark the Victoria Park Trust inauguration would be held on 14th March 2020. (vi) A subject for the next CC Development session was to be 'Equality and Diversity'.

4.0 Correspondence.

(i) Complaint received regarding installation of speedbumps in Wilmot Dr and surrounding roads. JCC reply was that we had no authority in the matter. (ii) Notice of Consultation received from GCC referring to Low Emission Zone. All strongly encouraged to respond. (iii) Notice of diversity in CCs received; GCC seeking to appoint 'champions of diversity' from CCs. Several points were raised in the ensuing discussion, including the difficulty in arousing 'Community Interest' in CC activities; attitude of GCC had been not always helpful, e.g. during the 'Cala experience'.

5.0 Reports.

- 5.1 Chairperson. Nothing additional to the points made earlier (#3.2).
- 5.2 Treasurer. The healthy balance was referred to.
- 5.3 Current Planning Matters.
- 5.3.1 Weekly Planning List. All recent planning applications had been straightforward, except for one. Secretary would consult with K. Robertson and J. Grierson on this.
- 5.3.2 Scotstoun Stadium. Section 42 application, 1902189/FUL, to amend condition 7 of the previous planning consent, i.e. to extend the period for a further two years. J. Grierson, reporting on recent developments, referred to the situation at Scotstoun Stadium and the continuing very unsatisfactory situation over the temporary structures. JCC had made a representation to the GCC Planning Applications Committee, which had still not considered the Section 42 Application. In a general discussion that followed in was concluded that there was a perceived 'incompetence' in the Committee in the process. JCC's concern centred on the issue of 'parking capacity'. How could the conclusions in the traffic report that there was 'parking capacity' in the Jordanhill area streets be justified? Detailed information on the matter had been lacking to date. Neither the Planning Authority nor the Case Officer were responding to questions. Future meetings of the Planning Applications Committee were due on 10 and 24th March.

Separately but related, J. Grierson introduced a Local Place Plan, to be submitted to DRS under recent Holyrood legislation. The Plan, previously circulated, dealt with several Jordanhill area issues resulting from the Community Value Document, including street parking, particularly that spaces were insufficient to accommodate increased traffic arising from, for example, increasing the spectator capacity of Scotstoun Stadium.

Action: It was agreed unanimously that the Local Place Plan would be submitted to Development and Regeneration Services (DRS) by Secretary.

5.4 Licensing, report by Secretary. There were no applications for temporary licences to be considered but authority was sought for representations to be made against use of diesel generation for electric power at events in Victoria Park as appropriate. This was agreed to. Also observed that

light pollution from LED sources was experienced by certain houses in Victoria Park Dr N during some Park events.

- 5.5 Recent dealings with Cala. Nothing to report.
- 5.6 Ward 12 Councillors' Reports. Nothing.

6.0 Repair of Southbrae Dr. 'Dip' fence. (N.B. This item was taken directly after #2.0 for convenience of those residents directly involved)

Secretary reported as follows: All houses in the Southbrae 'Dip' (46, nos. 133-233) had been written to, the notices being delivered by C. Kaur (a resident).Replies were, Yes like to find out more about a possible Partnership solution, 17 (37%); No, not interested 2 (4%); no reply 27 (59%). A resident indicated that the repair issue had been raised with GCC on a previous occasion; evidently the fence had been repaired then. Currently, the fence had holes in it and there was a potential Health and Safety issue. In a more general discussion of the state of fabric in the area, potholes were emphasised, in the Hallydown Dr area and elsewhere.

Action: Secretary would write to F. O'Rourke, Neighbourhoods Liaison Manager for the North West, to take the issue to the next stage.

7.0 Victoria Park Trust. Appointment of a nominee for a trustee; what should JCC objectives be?

Broad policy issues that JCC would hope to see the trust implement in the future were discussed and the role which a JCC-nominated Trustee might have was reviewed. It was envisaged that the Trustee would report to JCC on a regular basis. Chairperson indicated that he knew of only one candidate for the JCC nominee, J. Grierson. There were no other volunteers for the post and a formal motion that J. Grierson should be the JCC nominee was proposed by K. Robertson, seconded by C. Benton. The motion was carried unanimously.

Action: J. Grierson would prepare an application, to be supported by Secretary. Separately, Secretary would forward a copy of the draft record, #7.0, to the Trust.

8.0 A.O.C.B.

(i) Secretary had received notice from Jordanhill School regarding room bookings for their next financial year, April 2020-March 2021. The existing pattern of JCC meeting dates would be sought.(ii) J. Grierson referred to a GCC notice about underused Bowling Greens in public parks and his concern regarding those in Victoria Park. The Meeting agreed to investigate this further.

This record will be confirmed or amended as required at the next meeting of JCC.

Depending on the 'lockdown' situation, remaining meetings in the 2019/20 session. School Refectory Building, 19.00-21.00: 11th May? 01st June?. There will be no meeting in April.